NCRC Corp 1651 Jefferson Parkway Northfield, MN 55057

Ben Martig, City Administrator City of Northfield 801 Washington Street Northfield, MN 55057

October 4, 2016

Dear Mr. Martig,

This letter is to express the strong support from the NCRC Corp and its members for the continuation of the LINK Center in the Northfield Community Resource Center (NCRC). We see the LINK Center as an important community resource and commend the City for its leadership and vision behind it.

We understand that there were questions raised at a recent City Council work session about whether the NCRC tenants would support the LINK Center continuing to operate in the NCRC's Human Services wing and utilize the office space behind the main island. We wish to express that we fully support this and have no issues or reservations with the City extending this contract for an additional three years.

If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to let me know.

Sincerely,

Lynne Pederson

NCRC Corp, President

Northfield Senior Center Executive Director